

# **COVID-19 UPDATE**

# **NEWMARKET.CA/COVID19**



At the time of publication, all information below is accurate. However with the changing regulations during the pandemic, programs and events may change. For the most up to date information visit newmarket.ca/covid19

### **COUNCIL MEETINGS**

Council Meeting

When: Monday, March 28 at 1 p.m.

Committee of the Whole

When: Monday, April 11 at 1 p.m.

All meetings will be streamed live online at newmarket.ca/meetings. All meetings will also

be recorded and archived online.

# MANDATORY MASKS REQUIREMENTS LIFTED AT FACILITIES

As of March 21, masks are no longer required to enter a Newmarket facility in accordance with the Provincial mandates. While masks and face coverings are no longer mandated by Public Health, the Town recognizes the importance of personal choice and encourages those who feel more comfortable wearing a mask in public settings to continue to do so. Residents continue to be encouraged to conduct a self-health assessment prior to visiting. Those with COVID-19 symptoms are asked to stay home until symptoms have subsided.

Information: newmarket.ca/covid19

#### HOPPY EASTER AT THE LIBRARY

Join the Newmarket Public Library for an Easter inspired program as we share stories, songs and create crafts to celebrate the holiday.

When: Saturday, April 16 from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m.

Where: Newmarket Public Library

Information or to register: newmarketpl.ca or call

905-953-5105 ext. 4690

# TAKE CAUTION AROUND LAKES, STREAMS, RIVERS AND STORMWATER PONDS

Take caution around local bodies of water such as Fairy Lake, the Holland River and storm water ponds. Use extreme caution and advise your children not to skate, fish, swim or toboggan in these areas. Stormwater ponds may look safe but water flow and levels can fluctuate quickly without warning. Please do not skate on stormwater ponds.

#### WASTE AND RECYCLING PICK-UP DELAYS

Residents may experience delays for their waste and recycling pick-up. If your items haven't been picked-up by 8 p.m. on your regular pick-up day, please take the items inside for the night and place them at the curb the next day at 7 a.m. GFL will return the next day to pick-up the items. We apologize for the inconvenience and thank you for your patience. Stay up to date with your collection status at: gflenv.com/municipal-collection

# **BUSINESSES WE WANT TO HEAR FROM** YOU ABOUT SINGLE USE PLASTICS

We've partnered with York Region and Richmond Hill and are working together to implement a business engagement program that will support businesses that wish to reduce their use of single-use items in preparation for the upcoming federal ban. We want to hear from businesses that may be impacted to complete a brief survey. Learn more and complete the survey at hevnewmarket.ca/reduce-single-use-items

### PLACE WASTE AND RECYCLING BINS AT THE CURB

Reminder to place waste and recycling bins at the curb and not on the sidewalk or on top of snow banks by 7 a.m. to ensure pick-up by our waste contractor GFL. Bins left on top of snow banks will not be collected.

# PARKING AND DISRUPTION NOTICE IN DOWNTOWN **DUE TO FILM PRODUCTION**

From March 21 to April 3, residents and business around Old Town Hall, Market Square and surrounding areas will experience some parking closures and disruptions due to a large film production. Vehicles parked in closed parking lots/areas for the production will be asked to move their vehicles. Cars found in the lots after this time will be moved to the Riverwalk Commons area parking lot by the Town's contractor at the expense of the production crew. Alternative parking locations can be found east of Main

Information: heynewmarket.ca/filming

### **PROPERTY TAXES DUE ON MARCH 25**

A reminder that the next instalment for property taxes is due on March 25. You can pay online or in-person at your financial banking institution. Newmarket also offers many alternative ways to pay.

Learn more: newmarket.ca/propertytaxes

### PROTECTING NEWMARKET'S TREE CANOPY



These bright orange tags on Trees around Jim Bond Park are used to build a tree inventory so that the new Mulock Park can be designed around them. The tags will not harm the trees, and are part of Newmarket's ongoing commitment to preserving and enhancing the tree canopy. Learn more about Mulock Park at heynewmarket.ca/Mulock-Property

# WINTER PARKING RESTRICTIONS

Vehicles that are parked on Town streets November 1 until April 15, 2022 between 2 a.m. and 6 a.m. will be subject to a fine.

newmarket.ca/parking







